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City of Dania Beach

Department of Public Services



100 West Dania Beach Blvd ∙ Dania Beach, FL 33004 ∙ (954) 924-3741 ∙ (954) - 923-1109 (fax)


MEMORANDUM

TO: 

Mayor Marco A. Salvino, Sr. 

Vice Mayor Bobbie H. Grace 

Commissioner Chickie Brandimarte

Commissioner Walter B. Duke, III 

Commissioner Albert C. Jones 

FROM:    
Robert Baldwin, City Manager

BY:

Ronnie S. Navarro, P.E., Interim Director of Public Services

DATE:     
October 5, 2015
RE:           
Approval of General Professional Engineering Services to Carnahan, Proctor and Cross, Inc. under a Piggyback Contract with the City of Coconut Creek, FL dated November 19, 2014.


Introduction and Background 

Public Services Department has already identified small projects that require engineering services, among these are as follows:

Item 1. Drainage and general appearance of the intersection of SW 3rd Avenue and SW 1st Street. This intersection is very close to the City Hall and within the downtown area. During any rain event there is a deep puddle that is created and erodes adjacent swale. This project will fix the perennial localized flooding at this location. Funding in the amount of $11,000 will come from the Stormwater Fund – 403-38-01-538-31-30.

Item 2. Watermain replacement for segment of NE 2nd Avenue (between NE 2nd Street and NE 1st Street). This will address water quality issues and improve firefighting capability for this stretch of road. This calls for 625 linear feet of 8” watermain with three new fire hydrants.

Funding In the amount of $11,000 will come from Water Fund – 403-33-02-533-31-30.

Item 3.  Solar Street Light Survey and Inventory. The City has over 500 street lights all over the City. Public Services Department does not have full information on all these streets lights and where they are exactly located. This engineering will provide an inventory of all these street lights which can be transformed by City staff into GIS format. This survey will help City staff tag all these solar lights and keep a central asset inventory. Funding in the amount of $17,000 for this project will come from Street Lighting Account No. 001-39-06-539-6310.

Contractor can also provide additional services such as site plan and traffic engineering review under a cost recovery arrangement with the Community Development Department, as well as engineering and survey support services for the Public Services Department. 

Recommendation 

It is recommended that the City Commission approve a resolution for engineering services by Carnahan, Proctor and Cross, Inc. and authorize the City Manager to execute the documents.

